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John (Jack) R. Venrick

From: "Rachel Gay Rosser" <saverosserhome@yahoo.com=>
To: <editor@vashonbeachcomber.com>; <stevealleneditor@vashonloop.com>
Cc: <John.Starbard@kingcounty.gov>; "Cathy Ortiz" <Cathy.Ortiz@kingcounty.gov>;

<Steve.Bottheim@kingcounty.gov>; <tim.vmicc@gmail.com=>; "carl sells" <carlsvmicc@aol.com>; "John
(Jack) R. Venrick" <jacksranch@skynetbb.com>

Sent: Friday, October 14, 2011 8:29 AM

Subject: Letter to editor

I was accused of encumbrance to the VES Fields Project in last weeks article.

I would like to point out, by Vashon Parks District own actions on Vashon
School District #402 owned parcels the VES Fields project has received a "Stop
Work" on April 1, 2011 and again Red Tagged on September 23, 2011 by
exceeding the definitions and applications of their Clearing and Grading Type 1
(C&G T-1)permit issued.

I did not chose nor had any part in these actions to complete installations that
Parks knowingly accomplished outside the scope of C&G T-1 permit.

The Vashon Park District has NO Construction nor Building Permit granted for
the VES Filed Project, ONLY a C&G T-1.

I encourage the tax payers & those providing contributions that are supporting
our public agencies in these actions to get involved in the process that is taking
place in our rural residential neighborhood in unincorporated King County.
Attend the public meeting when it is posted for public comment during
permitting process regarding the Construction/Building element of our VES
Fields.

I have not harmed VPD/VISD #402 nor provided a situation that has deemed
necessary for attorney retention at the cost to our tax dollars to accomplish
communication with me. Quite the contrary.

"Settlement Offer” referred to in article,

1) took our purchased driveway & turned it into park/school property,

2)took & abolished easement arranged with Rosser at VISD property purchase
1947

3)took away property on both Rosser north and west lines under acceptance by
all adjoining property owners since early 1900's or before, information recorded
KC Records 1864, 1865, 1912, 1944 & 1947.

This offer may be basis for discussion, but certianly not a good offer for the
Rossers.

Please contact personally if you have further curiosity, question or desire more
information. Contributions to support Rosser Family are appreciated.

Gay Rosser
saverosserhome@yahoo.com
16032 Vashon Hwy SW, 98070

10/20/2011
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